## **BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES**



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

## TOWN OF SUTTON OCTOBER 27, 2015

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C

Members Present: William Fredericks, Diane Miller, Tammi Marois, Ken Malo, Jr.

Staff Present: Cheryl Rawinski, James Malley, Judy Bater

Absent: John Silverberg

Guest/s Present: None

**Call to Order:** William Fredericks called to order the meeting of the Sutton Board of Health at 7:00 PM on October 27, 2015 in Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C.

**Minutes:** Diane Miller made a motion to approve the June Minutes. Seconded by Tammi Marois. Tammi Marois made a motion to approve the July Minutes. Seconded by Diane Miller. Tammi Marois made a motion to approve the August Minutes. Seconded by Diane Miller. All in Favour. June, July and August Minutes Approved.

Department Update: Cheryl informed the board that a letter was sent to Septage Haulers reminding them that they must send in their pumping slips as a condition of their permit. The Haulers must submit by October 31<sup>st</sup> or must appear at our next meeting. Most have been receptive and only 1 or 2 have not turned in their slips. In regards to the flu clinics - the State no longer supplies vaccine for adults over the age of 18. All vaccine was privately purchased. Flu clinics have been completed and all vaccine has been administered. Some towns have opted out of offering flu clinics due to lack of funding. Most of the seniors do come to the Town flu clinics as we do not require a co-pay. Market 32 is up and running and all inspections were completed by Ray Gauthier, Inspector. Tonight was the Market 32 community grand opening which appeared quite successful. Starbucks and AFC Sushi are also open inside of Market 32. A drive through Starbucks is in the works and a Five Guys is being reviewed.

Local Upgrades/Variances: None

Jim Malley Local Upgrade Approvals - Review:

30 Maple Lane - Reviewed, approved by Jim Malley. 18 Tuttle Road - Reviewed, approved by Jim Malley

## October 27, 2015 BOH Meeting Minutes

**Old/New Business:** A webinar is being offered tomorrow by the CDC/DPH teaching municipalities procedures when dealing with sharps.

**Solid Waste Hauler Regulation Review:** By-Law needs to be written as a regulation. For the November meeting Judy will type the new regulation adopting what the by-law committee recommended and add recycling requirement and add in the boards wishes. Once reviewed and approved a public hearing will be scheduled. Tabled until the next meeting.

Next Meeting: November 17, 2015

Motion to Adjourn at 7:30 PM: Ken Malo - Seconded: Tammi Marois - Unanimous - Approved.

ABSENT

John Silverberg, Chairman

William Fredericks, Vice Chairman

Diane Miller, Member

Tammi Marois, Member

Ken Malo, Jr., Member